
Newsletter Editor Report:  
(3/14/23)  
 
With some hiccups, the newsletter continues to come out. …. The newsletter committee 
has not yet convened. I hope our committee will meet this spring and get started. ….  
 
I have my own modest goals for the newsletter. I have worked on these and I believe 
they have been achieved to some extent.  I welcome any and all feedback. These goals 
are:  
 

• Make it as interesting, relevant, and as readable as possible, by: 
o Placing news and current events first,  and placing topic of the 

month submissions and other reports later.  
o Soliciting and including articles on Al-Anon current events and 

topics of interest.  
o Using descriptive headlines, rather than headlines listing the titles 

of the writers.  
o Including an events calendar.  

• Utilize space as efficiently as possible, and reduce the number of pages, 
by condensing and reducing the size of various items, including the: 

o typeface and font (to get more words on each page), 
o “masthead”, 
o mission statement,  
o table of contents,  
o subscription form,  
o list of officers,  
o Treasurer’s report.  

 
Again I welcome any and all comments. Thank you,  
 
David N, newsletter editor.  
 
 

 


